WHITE OAK TOWNSHIP REGULAR BOARD MEETING

JUNE 9, 2003

The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:40 p.m. on June 9, 2003.  Roll call as follows:  Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Clerk Carole Oesterle, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Trustee Diane Graf .  Absent- Trustee Todd Baker.  Also present were Ken Chamberlain, Sharon Windsor and her builder.  Invocation given by Clerk Oesterle.  The agenda was approved.

Moved by Treasurer McArthur, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the minutes of May 12, 2003 regular board meeting as printed. Motion carried.

Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Clerk Oesterle to approve the treasurer’s report as printed and place on file.  Motion carried.  

Public comment:  Sharon Windsor addressed the board concerning the Special Use Permit request for a Dog Kennel.  

Moved by Clerk Oesterle, seconded by Trustee Graf to accept the recommendation of the Zoning Board to issue a Special Use Permit to Sharon Windsor to operate a Dog Kennel at 216 N. Meech Road.  This permit would allow her to board up to 25 dogs, using indoor-outdoor runs and to remodel the present house to be used as an office and to board up to 10 cats.  This Special Use Permit requires that a privacy fence be built around the kennel and runs.  This Special Use Permit will not be transferable.  Roll call as follows:  Yes- Trustee Graf, Treasurer McArthur, Clerk Oesterle, Supervisor Marshall.  Proxy vote Yes-Trustee Baker.  Nyes:  none.  Motion carried.

Sharon Windsor and her builder exited at 8 p.m.

· Zoning Administrator Kenneth Chamberlain reported that he has collected $4,199.20 in fees for this month.  He has talked to Mrs. Bearup about the mobile home and they are planning on a yard sale soon and will try to sell it for salvage.  He also suggested that we have plan reviews on homeowners that take out permits for plumbing and mechanical because they have to spend so much time explaining what needs to be done to the homeowner.

Old Business:  J. Richard Robinson, P.C. sent sample Telecommunication Ordinance, Resolution and Permit for our consideration.  He also sent draft ordinances regarding Nuisance and Fire Service Fees for our consideration.  We will study them this month and act on them next month.

We also received a copy of the filing of two responses to Motions To Amend Petitions To Contest 2003 Assessment And Taxable Value with Proofs of Service on Detroit Edison v White Oak Township.

Communiqués:  Dalimonte & Lovelace, P.C.-RE:  Services/resumes;  Capital Area District Library-RE:  Special Election on Tuesday, August 5, 2003 for library millage; Department of Agriculture-RE:  Chad Minnis request for conformance with the Generally Accepted Agricultural and Management Practices for Site Selection and Odor Control for New and Expanding Livestock Production Facilities which they are requesting additional information before making a decision on this request;  Michigan Dept. of Treasury-RE:  2003 millage for White Oak Township will be .9719;  Michael Bouchard, County of Oakland-RE:  patrols;  Ingham County Health Dept.-RE:  Michael Grimes for soil evaluation for septic system;  Stockbridge Twp-RE:  Fire run at 1220 Brogan Rd;  Ingham Road Commission-RE:  Annual Report.

Moved by Clerk Oesterle, seconded by Trustee Graf to have plan reviews on homeowners who take out permits on plumbing and mechanical at $30.00 fee each.  Motion carried.

Burnham & Flower Insurance Group had an added benefit at no additional charge to us by having an independent appraisal firm to estimate the insurable values of all properties.  

Moved by Treasurer McArthur, seconded by Trustee Graf to change our insured amount to the appraisal amounts which would be $143,000.00 on town hall, $11,000.00 on storage building and $9,000.00 on each pavilion.  Motion carried.

Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Treasurer McArthur to amend the Ingham Township Fire Standby Fee by changing #2. (White Oak Shall pay to Ingham the following fees) to Ingham Township will handle all billing to the residents that they have provided service for in White Oak Township for the period from July 1, 2003 through June 30, 2004 at an annual standby fee of $6,687.72, based on $371.54 per square mile, based on 18 square miles that they cover.  Motion carried.

Michigan Tax Tribunal denied a rehearing by the township assessor on Richard L. Morrison case.

Stacy Sheridan, Midwest Land Legacies request a letter of support for the county farmland preservation program.  Moved by Treasurer McArthur, seconded Trustee Graf to send a letter of support for the development of a Purchase of Development Rights Program in Ingham County.  Motion carried.

Workshops available:  Meetings & Records and 2003 Conference at Mission Point Resort.

Trustee Graf stated that the Park Committee would like to purchase some edging for the landscaping that has been done and they would be cutting a couple of trees that have died.

Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Clerk Oesterle to pay Kyle Marshall $10.30 an hour for mowing.  Motion carried.

 County MTA would like us to host the July 23 picnic at 6 p.m. which we agreed to do.

Mid Michigan Rubbish has removed Waste Management container and has set their own.  Clerk Oesterle stated that Waste Management has been notified and new Rubbish Cards will go out this week.

Clerk Oesterle will contact Doug Stover at Equalization Dept. about whether we need to keep assessing records locally before paying the BS & A Software renewal

.  

Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Treasurer McArthur to pay all the bills presented.  Motion carried.

Supervisor Marshall declared the meeting adjourned at 9:50 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Carole Oesterle, Clerk

